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The Honorable Erika L. Pierce The Honorable Ellen Calves
Westchester County Legislator Town of Bedford Supervisor
800 Michaelian Office Bldg 321 Bedford Road

148 Martine Avenue Bedford Hills, NY 10507

White Plains, New York 10601

The Honorable Tony Goncalves
Town of Lewisboro Supervisor
11 Main Street/PO Box 500
South Salem, NY 10590

Dear Legislator Pierce, Supervisor Calves and Supervisor Goncalves:

Thank you for your correspondence to the New York State Department of
Transportation (NYSDOT) regarding the condition of Route 35 in Northern Westchester
County and for helping to facilitate the field meeting on August 16,2022 with Senator
Peter Harckham, Assemblymember Chris Burdick, and local officials.

During the field meeting, we drove various state highways in northern Westchester
County to review the conditions and to discuss maintenance plans and possible
projects. My staff and I look forward to working with you in the future.

NYSDOT personnel strive to maintain the state highway system in the best possible
condition. Although Route 35 in Northern Westchester is not on the NYSDOT capital
program, NYSDOT professionals will continue to monitor this roadway and conduct
maintenance as needed. NYSDOT professionals also will consider your concern as

future projects are developed.
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Thank you for your interest in and support for the transportation system. For further
questions or concerns, please call Glenn Boucher, Regional Maintenance Engineer, at

Sincerely,
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Lance MacMillan, PE
Regional Director

cC: Thomas Mclintyre, Assistant Commissioner
Peter Harckham, NYS Senator
Shelley Mayer, NYS Senator
Chris Burdick, NYS Assemblymember



